
Lane Family Spring Update 2025

Spring Break…
It has been a very 
busy time since 
our last update. 
As the summer 
months are quickly 
approaching, lots of 
preparation is going 
on. Thankfully, 
we’ve had help from 
many volunteers.

In April, we had 
two weeks where 
volunteers came to 

Teen Missions from our home church denomination. 
Twenty-three volunteers of all ages from the Southern 
Methodist denomination gave their time to help with 
various projects including sewing, Boot Camp and Mud 
Run set up and cleaning. The list of things they did 
includes so much more, and we wouldn’t be prepared 
for our summer ministry without them. While they 
visited, we were able to spend time with them in the 
afternoon/evenings. 
They are dear friends, 
and having them here 
brought us a taste of 
home. It was such an 
encouragement for our 
family, and we always 
look forward to when 
they come.

Speaking of Spring 
Break, in March, I had 
the opportunity to help 
lead a Teen Missions Spring 
Break trip to Yonkers, New 
York, which is near New York 
City. I, along with two staff 
couples, spent a week with 
nine teens who traveled from 
across the United States 
and Canada. They stayed at 
a church, Yonkers Christian 
Assembly, doing renovation 
work in their building. While 

there, they also had the chance to go to New York 
City and do sightseeing. It was a great week as these 
teens worked diligently to get their jobs done and a 
blessing to meet the people from the church. After the 
teens traveled home at the end of the week, those of 
us leading had the opportunity to attend the Sunday 
morning church service. The Lord really blessed our 
time in Yonkers, and we hope to return for Spring Break 
in 2026. 

Mud Run…
Each year, Teen Missions hosts 
the Tough Gator 5K Mud 
Run. All proceeds go toward 
international aid for those in 
need. This includes disaster 
relief, providing essential 
clothing, food, medical supplies 
and access to education through 
school materials and uniforms. A 
lot of work and effort goes into 
this event. This year, over 640 
runners came from many states 
to participate. Brant, Allison 
and Jonathan helped during the 
event. 

Summer Teams…
Now that the Mud Run is over, we 
are concentrating on Boot Camp/
summer team preparations. Sign-
ups for teams are officially 
closed, and we have 216 teens 
registered. With leaders and 
staff kids, there will be about 
300 going out across the world 
in less than two months. 

We are leading a team to Peru alongside three assistant 
leaders and have 19 teens going with us, Lord willing! 
Jesse will be coming as well, and we praise the Lord that 
his funds have been raised. Thank you to everyone who 
gave toward his expenses. Please pray for the teens 
who are still raising funds to come. 

Allison is going to Uganda and has also received the 
funds needed for her trip. It has been amazing to see 
how the Lord provides for these trips! 

Brant and Mary Lane

Boot Camp officially starts 
on June 17 and will conclude 
with Commissioning on 
Saturday, June 28, at 7pm. 
Commissioning is open to the 
public, so if you would like to 
help send us out, we would 
love for you to come to Teen 
Missions and worship with us 
under the Big Top before we 
head out around the world! 
After commissioning, the 

teams start traveling to 
their destinations and will 
be serving for 3-4 weeks at 
the project sites.

Family Update…
You’ve just finished reading the ministry update. Now 
for our family. Annabelle and Allison are officially finished 
with school. By the time you receive this, Annabelle 
and Allison will have graduated. Annabelle graduated 
on May 9 from Charleston Southern University with a 
degree in Worship Leadership and Children’s Ministry. 
Allison graduated from Merritt Island Christian School 
on May 16. Pray for Allison as she waits to have plans 
finalized on what she will be doing after her summer 
team. She is planning to go to the Sojourner School 

of Ministry, which is a 
Bible/Ministry school 
at Teen Missions.

Annabelle has some 
more exciting news! On 
May 5, her boyfriend 
(Josh Planty) proposed 
to her in Charleston, 
and she accepted. 
Brant and I were 
blessed to be able to 
see her on this exciting 
day! As parents, we 
pray for our children, 
that most importantly 
they give their life to 
the Lord, and we also 

pray that He would be preparing their future spouse 
for them. We are so thankful for answered prayers. The 
Lord has blessed Annabelle with a fiancé who loves Him 
with all his heart. We look forward to what the Lord has 
in store for Annabelle and Josh. Please be praying for 
them, that they would continually seek the Lord’s will 
for their lives. 

Jonathan and Jesse will 
be finishing their school 
very soon. Jonathan is 
finishing 10th grade and 
Jesse is finishing 4th. 
This summer, Jonathan 
will be staying in South 
Carolina with his 
grandparents and also 
working at the Southern 
Methodist church 
camps. He’s counting 
down the days to be 
there, and we know this 
is a great opportunity! 

Jesse has had a fun 
spring on his Little League baseball team. They won 
the Merritt Island Little League Championship and are 
still playing in district playoffs. We’ve really enjoyed 
watching him play and improve. 
	
Please pray for us (Brant & Mary) as we navigate 
everything that is going on right now between family 
life events and ministry. Pray for good health, guidance, 
strength, wisdom…all the things. We definitely can’t do 
this without the Lord’s help. Thank you for being faithful 
ministry partners, for walking alongside our family in 
every season of life. We love you and are blessed beyond 
measure for all you do for us. Please keep in touch with 
us, we’d love to hear from you and pray with you about 
any prayer needs you have. We look forward to sharing 
in our next update!

Love,

Brant & Mary Lane

Brant & Mary Lane TMI Ministry Update 

Spring 2025

I would like to have a part in the ministry of 	______________________________________________________________
     p  $________ monthly pledge	 p $________  one-time gift	
     p I wish to be a Prayer Partner  
You can donate online at www.teenmissions.org/give
Name ____________________________________________________________
Address __________________________________________________________
City _______________________ State/Prov. ______ Zip/Postal Code _________
Phone  ___________________________________________________________
E-mail  ___________________________________________________________

Note: In order for your contribution to be tax 
deductible, checks must be made payable to Teen 
Missions (the missionary’s name should not appear 
on the check). Please enclose this coupon with 
your contribution to assure proper designation.

In the U.S. mail to:
Teen Missions Int’l, Inc.

885 East Hall Road 
Merritt Island, FL 32953

E-mail: info@teenmissions.org
321-453-0350

In Canada mail to:
Great Commission Foundation

PO Box 14006
Abbotsford, B.C. V2T 0B4

CANADA

Until the Whole World Knows

Jesse and his team, the Marlins, won 
the Merritt Island Little League World 
Series at the end of April. It has been a 

fun ball season!

Allison is now a graduate from Merritt 
Island Christian School! We are 
excited about where the Lord leads 

her next!

 Mary helped lead the TMI New York Spring 
Break Trip at the end of March. During 
their free day, they visited NYC and took a 

tour of the Empire State Building.
Annabelle and Josh became engaged on 

May 5 in downtown Charleston, SC. 

Brant stayed busy during the 
Tough Gator Mud Run riding 
around making sure all was 

going well on the course.

Jonathan participated in the 
practice Mud Run, helping 
make sure everything was 
ready for the actual event.

Brant gave a tour of the display room at 
TMI that is currently being renovated to the 
Southern Methodist group that volunteered 

during their Spring Break.

Jesse helped volunteer with the 
kids that came with the Southern 
Methodist work group. They sort-
ed memory verses and wordless 
books and bracelets that will be 
using during the summer ministry.
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INSIDE: News from your missionary!
INSIDE: News from your missionary!

Ministry Update
Teen Missions International Spring 2025

Teen Missions: A Legacy of Faith and Action
“I will remember the works of the Lord. Yes, I will remember 

the amazing things you did long ago!” Psalm 77:11 

On May 7, 1970, Teen Missions was born—not from a boardroom or a business plan, but from a 
burning desire in the hearts of men and women who believed God could use young people to 
change the world. Leading the charge was Robert M. Bland, a man whose years in ministry had 
opened his eyes to a powerful truth: God doesn’t wait for someone to grow up before He 
calls them. And neither should we. 

Bob met countless teenagers who were eager to serve the Lord, only to be told to wait. One 
young girl’s words stayed with him: “But I want to do something for the Lord now—not 
five years from now,” she told him. Her plea echoed the heart of a generation longing to act, 
to serve, and to go. Bob knew teens had the passion, the energy, and the boldness to follow 

wherever God would lead. 

From that conviction, a bold and unprecedented vision took shape: “Training tomorrow’s 
missionary today.” The first Teen Missions team stepped out in faith and traveled to 
Mexico in 1971. It was the beginning of something extraordinary. 

Fifty-five years later, the numbers tell the story—48,000+ teenagers, 120+ countries, 
and 1,900+ teams have left their mark across the globe. Fifty-five years later, our mission 
remains the same: “To inspire and equip a new generation to boldly proclaim salvation in 
Christ alone.” (I Peter 2:9) 

And that’s the story of Teen Missions—a story still being written by teenagers with willing 
hearts and a God who still does the impossible. When young hearts say “yes” to God, 
they can impact the world for Jesus!

Happy Birthday, Teen Missions International!

Together for Global Impact : Will you partner with us today? 
Teen Missions International has equipped and inspired youth to live out their faith and serve others for decades. 
Our overseas ministries, established because of their faithfulness to ‘GO’ are growing like never before! National 
staff are trained, equipped, and eager to begin new ministries. The only thing standing in their way is funding. We 
invite you to join our Global Impact Partnership to fuel this movement! Together, we aim to raise $1 million in 
2025 to sustain and expand vital ministries worldwide:

 Boot Camps – Training youth for missions (*3,362 team members)

 Bible Schools – Equipping future leaders (*627 students)

 Sunday Schools – Discipling children in need (*81,690 children attended)

 Rescue Units – Supporting children in crisis (*7,397 orphans receiving care)

 Matron Units - Providing safety & discipleship for young women (*729 girls)

Visit teenmissions.org/give or scan the QR code to learn more!

GLOBAL IMPACT
PARTNERSHIP

Be part of the legacy and share your photos 
and memories! Send them to: 

graphics@teenmissions.net
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